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Notice of Annual General Meeting 

Agenda 

1. Apologies -

Condolences in 2020

2. Minutes of previous AGM held via ZOOM 7.30pm on 28
May 2020.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes

4. Association Reports

a. President, R. French

b. Executive Director, B. Evans

c. NZBiGS Chair, S. Bann

d. Education Chair, D. Moss

5. Re-appoint auditors, Dent and Heath Chartered Accountants
– Aleksandra Popadich, Treasurer

6. Annual Membership Subscription has had no increase in the
last three years. It is proposed to raise the annual membership
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by 1.8% (inflation for this period) by $10 to $550pa incl 
GST (current rate is $540pa incl GST) – Aleksandra 
Popadich, Treasurer  

7. Notification that the Executive Committee voted Rowan
French as the new NZAGS President coming from Vice-
President, and that Dr Vanessa Blair is now Vice-President.

8. Gender Barriers to Surgery Research – Simon Bann

9. Practice Visits Update on Trial and Roll-out – Rowan French

10. Hernia Mesh Treatment Injury – Rowan French

11. General Business

12. Next Meeting, Wellington 2022 (convener, Gary Stone)

13. Closure
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Minutes of the New Zealand Association of General Surgeons 

AGM held 28th May 2020 

via ZOOM (due to COVID-19) at 7.30pm 

Present: Amit Reddy, Siraj Rajaratnam, Wai Chang, Ian Burton, Susie Gerred, Ian Civil, Marianne Lill, 
Fraser Welsh, Andrew Connolly, Grant Coulter, Matt Clarke, Liz Dennett, Andrew Hill, Lincoln Israel, 
Garth Poole, Paul Samson, Philippa Mercer, Josie Todd 

Executive Present: Julian Speight, Graeme Roadley, Simon Bann, Peter Shapkov, Alexandra Popadich, 
Usha Shan, Rowan French, Nigel Henderson, David Moss, Mark Stewart, Andrew Moot, Jansen Ly, Claire 
Nicoll, Bronwen Evans. 

A quorum was reached. 

1. Apologies were received from:

Mr. Bill Gilkison, Mr. Gowen Creamer, Mr. John Lengyel

There were no condolences recorded.

2. Minutes of the previous meeting held at the Christchurch Town Hall on 23 March 2019

at 1pm.

Mr. Andrew Moot proposed that the minutes are accepted as a true and accurate record. 
Seconded by Mr. Ian Burton. Carried 

3. Matters arising – nil

4. Reports
a. President’s Report – Mr. Julian Speight

Report tabled and taken as read. Looking at rebooking our 2020 New Plymouth conference in
2021 to minimize the financial impacts of the cancellation of the 2020 conference.

b. Executive Director’s Report – Ms. Bronwen Evans
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Report tabled and taken as read. Thank you to Mr. Peter Shapkov for all his service as treasurer. 
He is stepping down having fulfilled his two terms. It’s been a pleasure working with you. 

 
c. Treasurer’s Report – Mr. Peter Shapkov 

Report tabled and taken as read. Mr. Peter Shapkov noted that NZAGS was in good financial 
health, with $88k surplus and $1.474M in reserves. There is expected to be a large IT spend in 
2020 of around $150k on SOLA – due to changes to training moving to competency overview. 

 
 

d. Chair of the NZBiGS – Mr. Simon Bann 

Report tabled and taken as read. Acknowledges the great work the new committee has done 
over the past eighteen months and the new curriculum. The introduction of which is delayed 
until 2022 with the new 5-year training starting. A big thank you to Elizabeth Dennett who has 
resigned from the academic chair and Greg O’Grady has agreed to step into that role. 

Exams are all in place for Sept 8-9. Trainee Selection September 2. 

e. Chair of NZ Training Committee – Mr. David Moss 

Report tabled and taken as read. Twenty-three New Zealanders eligible to sit the exam. This 
could mean quite a lot of surgeons finish this December. Though not in our remit, what the 
newly qualified surgeons will do is a bit uncertain. Certainly, it’s looking like limited, or no 
fellowships, due to COVID-19. As a NZ community we may need to look at ways to 
accommodate the newly qualified surgeons. It’s unlikely we’d take on 23 new trainees in 2021 
so may be some positions. 

5. Special resolution – Update the NZAGS Constitution- Bronwen Evans 

With the advent of the NZBiGS, the Executive Committee thought it prudent to add the Chair of 
this board to the Executive Officers list. In addition, the Executive want to introduce a ‘New 
Fellow’ officer to ensure exposure to the newer fellows as to what the NZAGS and Executive 
does for general surgery in NZ. A way to ensure succession planning moving forward. 

a. Add NZBiGS Chair to the list of officers 

Mr Andrew Hill raised some concerns about using the name NZBiGS. A board inferred perhaps a 
higher status than was indicated, and he suggested renaming the board to NZ Education 
Committee (NZEC) or some such by removing the word ‘board’. 

Others thought having two ‘education’ type committees may be confusing. 

The vote passed unanimously to add the NZBiGS Chair to the list of Executive Officers. 

However, it was also noted that the NZAGS Executive would look at whether NZAGS needs to 
rename the board. However, any name should reflect what the board actually does. The 
Executive are to discuss at the next Executive Committee meeting. 

b. Add the Young Fellows position to the executive list of officers. 
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Voted and passed unanimously. 

 
 

6. To Appointment new auditors – Mr. Peter Shapkov 

It was passed unanimously that NZAGS appoint new auditors Dent and Health Chartered 
Accountants. 

7. Ratification of Annual Membership subscription 

Mr. Peter Shapkov moved that the NZAGS Executive would keep the Annual Membership 
subscription at the current level of $540pa (incl GST) for a full membership. Seconded by Mr. Julian 
Speight. Carried. 

 
 

8. Notification of New Executive Officer Positions 

Notification that the NZAGS Executive voted Mr. Graeme Roadley as the new President. He moves 
up from his role of Vice-President which he has held for two years. 

A big thank you to Mr. Julian Speight for completing his two years as President and previous to that 
Vice-President. Julian stays on as immediate Past-President and we thank him for his considerable 
contribution to NZAGS over his terms. Julian thanked the staff of NZAGS for their support and how 
much he’s enjoyed his term as President. He wished Graeme well. 

Mr. Rowan French has been elected to be Vice-President and he will become President at the end of 
Graeme’s two-year term in March 2022. 

9. Notification of a new Treasurer 

Notification that current Executive member Dr. Aleksandra Popadich is taking over as Treasurer 
from Mr. Peter Shapkov who has completed his two terms. Peter has done a marvelous job, thank 
you. 

10. NZAGS Practice Visits Programme Trial Update – Mr. Rowan French 

Early March myself, Mr. Nigel Henderson, Mr. Andrew Moot and Mr. Gowan Creamer undertook 
one practice visit each in two teams. One rural practice and one metropolitan practice were visited, 
both in the South Island. The visits were held over one day. 

Reports have been compiled and discussed by the Practice Visits Committee, and findings reports 
sent back to the visitees. 

Feedback from both visitors and visitees has been very positive. Only minor changes have been 
recommended, nothing major. To complete the trial NZAGS hopes to do two more visits by the end 
of the year if allowed under COVID-19 situation. 

Currently in the process of seeing what we can gain in terms of CPD credit for both the visitees and 
the visitors. Encouraging those who have been visitees to become visitors in the future. 
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Mr. Andrew Hill is head of the Professional Standards Committee and is happy to work with NZAGS 
on this. NZOA and AOA have been doing this for a while. Andrew’s paper in the ANZ journal of 
surgery showed that PV (admittedly not in surgery) delivered no real benefit. If NZAGS are using it 
for CPD points that is reasonable, but if positioning it as something you have to do, NZAGS needs to 
prove it’s valuable, and secondly who is funding the costs associated with them. NZOA have found 
no ‘problem surgeons’ and Andrew was concerned at some statement that PSDB were using PV to 
weed out older near retirement surgeons. 

Mr Andrew Connolly suggests that the Medical Council views them as positive and that PV have 
been proven to be a sound ‘collegial’ tool. They have been found (again not in surgery) to be of 
considerable benefits in work life balance, collegiality, planning for retirement etc. It’s not pass fail 
but more focused on best practice and sharing knowledge. It’s also CPD points for those surgeons 
employed in public hospitals. Don’t over-complicate the PV. NZOA members voted before their 
programme started and 97% said it was a waste of time. After the trial the members voted again 
and 95% said make it compulsory and up the fees to pay for it. 

Mr. Rowan French responded by stating no plans to make PV mandatory. That NZAGS has talked and 
reviewed both the NZOA and the RANZCOG programmes, with the latter sitting better with the 
NZAGS goals for our PV programme. As to costs, it’s expense recovery only, but how do you 
compare it to a conference for example. (Mr. Andrew Connolly thinks a PV is way better than 
attending a conference and the CPD points should reflect this). 

Mr. Garth Poole suggested a sound process was to put a good performing visitor with an under 
performing visitor to do the visit together, as it also made the under performing visitor realise they 
need to do some work. 

Mr. Andrew Moot stressed it’s not about finding underperforming surgeons. 

Dr. Philippa Mercer asked how we would fund PV. 

Bronwen Evans explained the trail costs are covered by NZAGS but moving forward we would expect 
the visitee to cover the cost of the visit – looking at around $1650 per visit. Only cost recovery. 

11. General Business 

None 

12. Next ASM – New Plymouth 2021 – convenor Nigel Henderson 

Thank you to Nigel to agreeing to go again – When Things Go Pear Shaped-Take Two 

Mr. David Moss – Please implore members to help and attend New Plymouth since Nigel, who is in a 
very small regional center with not very many surgeons, is having to work on the conference for two 
years in a row. It’s a big ask and we should all support him. 

Mr. Nigel Henderson - hopes Australia will be in the bubble and also to focus on getting more female 
speakers on the programme. 

NZAGS staff will be there to do as much work as possible with Workz4u. 
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Other notes: 

Dr. Philippa Mercer NZNB is next week and will be looking for a report. Won’t be a F2F NZNB 
meeting until December. Julian will provide a report for next week. 

Julian thanked all surgeons for how they have handled the COVID-19 in NZ. Stay safe. 

The meeting closed at 8.34pm 
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NZAGS President’s Report 2021 

Staff at the NZAGS Office: 

My first term as President began somewhat earlier than expected last year. Graeme Roadley 
requested to step down from the President’s role in August for personal reasons. I thank him for his 
service and contribution to functions of the executive. It has been a privilege to step into the 
President role in these most interesting of times.  

In March we also see departure of Nigel Henderson and John Lengyel from the executive. They have 
both been great contributors and we are very thankful for having had their input over the past few 
years. During 2020 Sarah Abbott and Bevan Jenkins were welcomed onto the committee and will be 
ratified at the AGM in March. We look forward to working with them in the future.  

COVID 19 

Many of us would have spent the latter part of 2020 in elective surgery “catch up mode” after the 
events of March/April 2020. Surgical leadership has been prominent throughout the year and will 
become even more important if we are unlucky enough to have a “second wave” resurgence. The 
core functions of the Association have been able to continue more or less, with ongoing advocacy 
and training initiatives. There was initial concern about the greatly reduced ability of our new FRACS 
graduates to travel for overseas fellowships. The Association did write to DHBs suggesting utilisation 
of this potential workforce in the 2021 year. The distinct lack of “noise” around this issue suggests it 
may not be as big a problem as initially thought.  

ASM 

At the time of writing this report, the ASM is going head and I extend my gratitude to the New 
Plymouth organizing committee for accepting this “second bite at the cherry”. NZAGS was able to 
secure some Governmental conference stimulus funding to lessen the financial blow of the previous 
cancellation. My congratulations to the organizing committee for involving such a diverse range of 
speakers on the programme. 

Practice Visits 

These are currently on hold while NZAGS assesses the impact of the new RACS CPD changes. We 
believe it will be important for future visitors and visitees to understand how practice visits sit within 
the new framework and what recognition will be given for them.  NZAGS maintains a position, 
supported by the New Zealand Medical Council, that practice visits are an effective and collegial 
activity that can help foster professional improvement and maintain standards.  
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New Zealand Board in General Surgery 

NZBIGS and the Training Committee have come through a very difficult year in good shape. Selection 
went ahead and was successful as a result of high-level organization. My thanks go to Simon Bann 
for his ongoing chairmanship of the Board. Part 2 exams in May were held in Auckland with only NZ 
examiners with a very good pass rate. The executive has passed on our congratulations to the 
successful candidates.  

Mesh Surgery 

There remains a degree of confusion among the general populace about the distinction between 
mesh use for pelvic organ prolapse and mesh use for hernia repair. ACC have published a Pelvic 
Mesh document but have been asked by Mesh Down Under (MDU) about whether hernia mesh 
should be included in this document. NZAGS has had discussions with ACC on this issue and have 
been very clear that the distinctions between the two mesh uses should be accuratly drawn. ACC 
appears to understand and be agreeable to this. In addition, ACC has requested (and NZAGS has 
provided) names of specialists who may be able to advise on mesh related treatment injury claims in 
General Surgery. NZAGS will continue through 2021 to advocate against denouncement of hernia 
mesh procedures where it is unwarranted. 

Investment Strategy 

Bronwen has been looking at investment strategy to put NZAGS reserves “to work”. A small sub-
committee of the executive has been established to oversee this. My thanks to Alek Popadich for 
taking on the Treasurer role for the Society. 

New Zealand Endoscopy Conjoint Committee 

The conjoint committee has continued its work through the year, including work to institute 
pathways by which overseas trained clinicians and “experienced practitioners” can achieve 
recognition of their training and experience.  This work, largely driven by Committee Chair Marianne 
Lill, has also included finalising standardized DOPS (Direct Observation of Procedural Skills) forms for 
Upper and Lower Endoscopy across all the interested stakeholders. This has been a considerable 
diplomatic effort. 

Barriers to A Surgical Career 

2020 has been a year in which equity in health has been thrown into the spotlight. Worldwide equity 
in its many facets has been put under the microscope, from equitable treatment by law enforcement 
through to fair and equal access to healthcare and good health outcomes. NZAGS has been looking 
at this issue, including looking to consider diversity in our executive and training board. There are 
also initiatives rolling out this year to look at gender equity in General Surgical training, including 
finding out more about factors that might be a barrier to females pursuing a career in General 
Surgery. While the New Zealand Training Committee has achieved very good gender equity in 
selection in recent years (and this is entirely down to candidate merit and not quota) there is never 
room for complacency in such an issue.  



My sincere thanks to Bronwen, Claire and Helen in the NZAGS office for their wise guidance and 
counsel, high level organization and speed of adaption to events of the last 12 months. I am pleased 
to report that the Association remains in a strong position going into 2021.  

Rowan French FRACS 
President 



NZ Board in General Surgery Report 2021 (NZBiGS) 

The NZ Board in General Surgery has just completed its first year. We are grateful to 
the members for their hard work and contributions over this first year. 
The Board is made up of the following members: 

Voting: 
Simon Bann - Chair, and Chair NZ Training Committee 
Dave Moss - Deputy Chair, IMG Representative 
Greg O ‘Grady - Academic/Research Representative 
Ashwini Pondicherry - Trainee Representative 
Tom Elliott/Arend Merrie - Senior Examiner 
Jeremy Rossaak - Provincial Hospital Representative 
John Jarvis - Metropolitan Hospital Representative 
Peter Stiven - Rural Hospital Representative 
David Fletcher - RACS Specialty Elected Councillor for General Surgery 
Alan Tate Community Representative 

Non- Voting: 
Rowan French - NZAGS President 
Sayed Hassen - Chair Australian Board in General Surgery 
Claire Nicoll - NZBIGS Secretariat 
John Lengyel - Co-opted members curriculum/GSET representatives 
Magda Biggar 
Simon Harper 

As we all recognise, Covid had a significant impact last year in many ways. The major 
effect for NZBiGS was the delay in the introduction of the Competency Based 
Training Program until February 2022. 

The first new entrants will commence in December and finish in 2027. 
This has been created as a 5-year program with defined milestones and a declared 
graduate outcome of being able to undertake an acute general surgical call 
independently. The final exam will be able to be sat during GSET 4 potentially; 
leaving the final year for clinical practice alone. There is capacity for accelerated 
learning too if competencies and goals are met. 

The background to the creation of the new program was a review of training by The 
Board in General Surgery in 2015 whereby supervisors were contacted and surveyed. 
Issues were explored and solutions sought. In addition, drive has come from the 
Australian Medical Council and the Medical Council of New Zealand to move away 
from time-based training to a competency based one. This is reflection of modern 
educational practice and mirrored across training in other countries. 

The lead in to this has been several years of work with the creation of various 
workplace-based assessments in the form of entrustable professional activities and 
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procedure based assessments/activities as well as an updated logbook. These were 
created by various working parties from both countries.y 

Over the last year we have continued to work and collaborate with Aus BIGS via 
teleconference/ZOOM collaborated to review the common curriculum in light of an 
educational review and the proposed 10 Core Competencies of RACS. The syllabus 
update is also continuing. The curriculum will have defined milestones that are to be 
met; if trainees do not meet these milestones and complete the relevant workplace 
assessments then this will lead to review and remedial action. 

If they are not able to perform at the required level then dismissal proceedings may 
begin. The drive to bring in the new curriculum has come from Monica Carrarini with 
the supervision coming from Deb Paltridge who has provided the educational input. 
The assessments for this new program will be accessed via the internet and SOLA. 
Claire Nicoll has brought her attention and detail to this project and we will have an 
outstanding platform; which is coming to fruition. 

These new assessments will have time line goals and cover several competencies. 
The trainee will need to approach their hospital supervisor on commencement of 
their attachment to set goals and expectation on the run. The mid run assessments 
will be formative and the assessment will be summative at the end of run. These 
assessments will help provide a learner centred experience and the trainee will be 
encouraged to approach their supervisors to complete the assessments and to 
provide feedback. 

Greg O’Grady has become our academic representative. He kindly reviewed the 
Academic component of our new training program and this will be incorporated.  
The Board is anticipating a challenging year ahead. I would like to again thank the 
contributions of all. Thank you for the contributions to working parties and the 
creation of a new competency-based curriculum. Thank you also to our colleagues 
and executive of GSA with whom we continue to work towards providing high 
standards of training in Australasia. Thank you to David Fletcher who continues to 
travel from Western Australia to all parts on a regular basis and provides oversight 
and input. Thank you to Alan Tate as our community representative. Thank you to 
the support of the NZAGS Executive and the staff of NZAGS particularly Helen 
Glasgow and Claire Nicoll. 



New Zealand Training Committee Report 2020 

2020 was an interesting year and while it has impacted trainees and supervisors, we are all very 
pleased that overall, the training year was not too adversely affected. 

There was concern when we went into lockdown that training might be severely impacted however 
logbook numbers show that numbers in December 2020 were 90% of logbook numbers in December 
2019.  Some trainees were not able to complete some skills courses in 2020, however they should be 
able to catch up in 2021. 

Selection 2020:  This was put on hold by RACS and the process was resumed again in June 2020 – 
applications reopened and interviews were held in Wellington on 2 September 2020.  It was ‘touch 
and go’ as Auckland went into lockdown for most of August 2020 but lockdown ended a few days 
before interview day and so all Auckland based candidates and Training Committee members were 
able to travel to Wellington for interview day.    

Thirty-eight candidates were interviewed and 16 candidates were offered a place after the 
interviews with a waitlist of six. Two of the original 16 accepted an offer from other specialties and 3 
candidates deferred.  All six on the waitlist were offered a place which they all accepted.   

Fellowship Exam 2020:  The April/May sitting of the Fellowship Exam was cancelled. The exam was 
able to proceed in September/October but without any Australian examiners due to the border 
closures. To get the required number of examiners RACS did call on the services of recently retired 
examiners. Twenty-one NZ candidates sat the exam in Auckland and 16 were successful.   

September Training Day:  The September training day was hosted by Hutt Hospital.  However, 
because of the August lockdown we were not able to hold the Training Day at the Hutt Hospital and 
so it was moved to Te Papa and live streamed to trainees who were not able to travel to Wellington.   
The day was really successful and everyone enjoyed catching up in person after the disrupted year. 

The Training Committee has a number of projects happening in 2021 including the development of 
the new competency-based programme – GSET and the Selection Working Party which will keep us 
busy.   

Thank you to the Training Supervisors who have gone ‘above and beyond’ in supporting the trainees 
during the uncertainty of 2020 and especially to the trainees who have coped extremely well with 
the disrupted year. 

Dave Moss FRACS 
New Zealand Training Committee Chair 
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Executive Director Report 2020 

2020 was quite a year for NZAGS and the world. It taught us to be responsive to challenging 
environments and that things can run smoothly through technology platforms. It has also taught us 
to always have a plan B and perhaps a plan C.  

Conference and Events Management 

The NZAGS Conference and Events: For the first time ever, NZAGS had to cancel the March 2020 
ASM. The Executive made this decision due to COVID and as it turned out we would have been 
forced to cancel due to the Government mandatory lock down in March 2020 anyway. This 
cancelation cost NZAGS $70k but we did get a grant from the government for $22.5k taking our loss 
to around $50k. 

For our future conferences we will have options should this situation arise again. We would look at 
having sessions record and placed online etc. For the 2022 conference to be held in Te Papa, 
Wellington, we will be having overseas speakers teleconference in. 

Continued Professional Development 

NZAGS developed a Practice Visits Programme in 2019 to help members comply with the 
Assessment area in CPD. It is overseen by the Practice Visits Sub-Committee chaired by Mr Rowan 
French. We were lucky enough to hold two Practice Visits early March just before lockdown. Both 
visitees found the process very useful. We have applied and been accredited for Practice Visits to be 
recognised as part of the CPD programme with the College and will be rolling out the programme to 
members on a voluntary basis in 2021 be it when COVID issues allow. 

Education and Training 

The new Education and Training governance framework is functioning well, with the NZ Board in 
General Surgery (BiGS) and the NZ Training Committee (NZTC) overseeing all Education and Training 
activities including the Selection process, Hospital Inspections and the Appeals process. The NZTC 
undertakes the supervision and assessment of trainees, runs the training weekends, assists with 
selection, and undertakes the Hospital Inspections.  While NZBiGS works on the strategic 
development and appeals process. 

Financials 

NZAGS continues to be financially sound. 

There was a Profit for the 30 Nov 2020 year of $54k down 43% or $42k, from 2019. Largely due to 
the lack of any conference profit.  

NZAGS Income was down 29% or by $180k. The decrease is made up of 

$150k decrease in conference Income (income was 0 as we had no conference) 
$20k decrease in selection fees 
$7k decrease in SEAM income 
$6k decrease in Training Day Income 
BUT Membership income was up $10k  
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NZAGS Expenses were also down 24% or $137,812 again due to conference costs being greatly 
reduce due to the size of the New Plymouth conference. The Christchurch conference in 2019 was 
very large and costed more than the New Plymouth conference. Also, NZAGS costs for the cancelled 
conference were lowered by postponing some venues etc. to 2021. Expense decreases to note are: 

$62.6k decrease in conference expenses 
$55.1k decrease in travel due to COVID restrictions 

Upcoming expenditure 

With the introduction in 2022 of competency-based training, there will be significant spending on 
the trainee management system (SOLA) in 2020. The cost is likely to be around $200k. This work is 
well underway and will come out of the significant reserves of NZAGS. In the future, the NZAGS is 
looking at introducing a technology fee for trainees to ensure NZAGS has the funds to continually 
invest in our systems to insure leading edge in technology. 

 Support for Sub Specialty Societies 

We continue to offer as much support for the Sub Specialty Societies and sub-committees as 
resource in the office allow.  

We have general surgeons on many sub-speciality boards, including Surgical Gastrointestinal 
Endoscopy Committee, ACC Mesh.  

We have supported the development and implementation of Post Fellowships Education and 
Training (PFET) in Trauma and a PFET in Endocrine. 

Advocacy and Stakeholder Engagement 

Staff continue to work on Workforce Planning to meet our future General Surgical needs. We work 
with many Ministry areas in health, including ACC, Bowl Cancer Screening, Health Quality and Safety 
Commission, PHARMAC, the New Zealand Private Hospital Surgical Association, Insurance 
Companies, and other relevant stakeholders. 

NZAGS Staff and Executive Committee 

As always, I would like to thank the fantastic team at NZAGS, Claire Nicholl, and Helen Glasgow, 
especially given COVID this year. The pressure of running an event or programme in this 
environment is always high and they worked tirelessly to ensure everything ran smoothly. Special 
thanks go to Donna Clapham from our conference organising company Workz4u. I cannot imagine 
the strain COVID placed on her team. They have helped us immensely and we would not have known 
to apply for the Government grant without her input. 

Thanks to the many Committee members for their hard work, giving up your time for your 
organisation is much appreciated. Thanks to John Lengyel and Nigel Henderson who are standing 
down from the Executive. Both have contributed immensely and Nigel has basically organised two 
conferences in a row! We welcome and are ratifying the addition of Bevan Jenkins and Sarah Abbott 
at the AGM. Thank you all for helping the organisation. 

My particular thanks go to the President, Rowan French, who stepped up from Vice-President when 
Graeme Roadley had to step down. Rowan also helped contributed greatly to the development and 
implementation of the successful Practice Visits trial. 

And finally, thanks go to NZAGS members for supporting the organisation and understanding the 



role NZAGS fills. I urge you all to ensure your financial membership of the organisation is maintained 
so that the costs of running the organisation is shared evenly across all members equally. 

Bronwen Evans 
Executive Director 
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Directory NZAGS Executive Committee, 2020 

President Rowan French 
Graeme Roadley 
Julian Speight 

Vice-President Vanessa Blair 
Rowan French 

Immediate Past President Julian Speight 
Andrew Moot 

Treasurer Alexsandra Popadich 

NZ BiGS, Chair  Simon Bann 

NZ Training, Chair David Moss 

Executive Director/Secretary  Bronwen Evans 

Meeting Co-ordinator (New Plymouth) Nigel Henderson/Glen Farrant 

Trainee Representative  Ashwini Pondicherry 

Private Practice Representative  Vanessa Blair 

Continuing Professional Development Simon Bann / Andrew Moot 

Younger Fellow Representative  Mark Stewart 

Committee Members (during the year) Grant Coulter 

Gowan Creamer 

Simon Bann 

Nigel Henderson 

Peter Shapkov  

Jason Ly 

John Lengyel 

Sarah Abbott 

Bevan Jenkins  

Andrew Moot 

Usha Shan 
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Future NZAGS Meetings -2021 

Wellington 2022 

Nelson 2023 

Tauranga 2024 

Auckland 2025 

Fiji (combined with GSA) 2026 

Hamilton  2027 

Invercargill  2028 

Napier/Hastings 2029 

Rotorua 2030 

Christchurch  2031 

Northland  2032 

Dunedin  2033 
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NZAGS PAID UP MEMBERS 2021 

Name Name Name 
Adam Bartlett 
Aleksandra Popadich 
Alex Dalzell 
Alexander Brown 
Alexander Ng 
Alexander Skavysh 
Alexandra Gordon 
Ali Shekouh 
Alice Febery 
Amit Reddy 
Andrew Audeau 
Andrew Bowker 
Andrew Connolly 
Andrew Hill 
Andrew Ing 
Andrew MacCormick 
Andrew Moot 
Angela Bayly 
Anthony Lin 
Anupam Modi 
Arend Merrie 
Avinesh Kumar 
Bernard McEntee 
Bernd Grunewald 
Bevan Jenkins 

 

Fraser Welsh 
Garth Poole 
Gary Cooper 
Gary Stone 
Gerard Bonnet 
Gowan Creamer 
Graeme Millar 
Graeme Roadley 
Grant Beban 
Grant Coulter 
Henry Deacon 
Hisham Hammodat 
Hugh Cooke 
Ian Burton 
Ian Civil 
Ian Lord 
Ian Stewart 
Imad Aljanabi 
Isaac Cranshaw 
Jacques Marnewick 
James Shaw 
James Tietjens 
James Wilkins 
Jane Strang 
Jasen Ly 

 

Mark Stewart 
Matthew Clark 
Matthew Leeman 
Michael Booth 
Michael Chu 
Michael Puttick 
Murray Pfeifer 
Nagham Al-Mozany 
Nick Smith 
Nicola Davis 
Nigel Henderson 
Nigel S. Rajaretnam 
Paul Manuel 
Paul Samson 
Peter Shapkov 
Peter Stiven 
Philippa Mercer 
Rebecca Shine 
Richard Coutts 
Richard Perry 
Richard Tapper 
Rick Cirolli 
Rishi Ram 
Roberto Sthory 
Ross Roberts 

 

Birgit Dijkstra 
Blaithin Page 
Braden Pyle 
Burton King 
Chris Daynes 
Chris Gray 
Christopher Harmston 
Christopher Wakeman 
Damien Ah Yen 
Daniel Mafi 
David Adams 
David Griffith 
David Moss 
David Vernon 
Deborah Wright 
Elizabeth Dennett 
Emily Davenport 
Etienne Truter 
Eva Juhasz 
Falah El-Haddawi 

Jeremy Rossaak 
Jesse Fischer 
John Dunn 
John Jarvis 
John Lengyel 
Jonathan Koea 
Jonathan Potter 
Josephine Todd 
Julian Speight 
Li Hsee 
Lincoln Israel 
Linus Wu 
Magda Sakowska 
Magdalena Biggar 
Malcolm Gordon 
Marianne Lill 
Mark Anthony Kelly 
Mark Omundsen 
Mark Sanders 
Mark Smith 

 

Rowan French 
Ruth Mullenger 
Sarah Abbott 
Savitha Bhagvan 
Saxon Connor 
Semisi Aiono 
Sidharth Trivedi 
Simon Bann 
Simon Harper 
Siraj Rajaratnam 
Stephen Kyle 
Steven Hudson 
Steven Kelly 
Susan Gerred 
Susan Seifried 
Susrutha 
Wickremesekera 
Tamara Mullaney 
Thomas Elliott 
Timothy Eglinton 

 



 

NZAGS PAID UP MEMBERS 2021 

Name 
Todd Hore 
Tony Phang 
Usha Shan 
Vanessa Blair 
Wai Keat Chang 
Wayne Jones 
William Perry 
Janice Chen 
RETIRED 
Alastair Yule 
Gavin Wilton 
Denis Whittle 
Stephen Vallance 
William Sugrue 
Murray Pfeifer 
Charles Mixter 
Kenneth Menzies 
Douglas Knight 
Phillip Godfrey 

William (Bill) Gilkison 

Ahmed Abdile 
Ahmed Barazanchi 
Ahmed Omar 
Ahrin Anna Morrow 
Aleisha Sutherland 
Alexandra Jacobson 
Alistair Escott 
Anantha Narayanan 
Andrea Cross 
Angela Bayly 
Anna Brownson 
Ashok Gunawardene 
Ashwini Pondicherry 
Ayman Khan 
Benjamin Cribb 
Bernadette Goodwin 
Brendan Desmond 
Bridget Watson 
Bruce Sua 
Celia Keane 
Chao phillip 
Chen Liu 
Delendra Wijayanayaka 
Devlin Elliott 
Elizabeth Redman 

 

Joel D'souza 
Jon Barnard 
Josh Balhorn 
Kate Rapson 
Kirsten de Burlet 
Kopa Manahi 
Lachie Birrell 
Lisa Brown 
Lisa Chung 
Lucy Hinton 
Luke Phang 
Maiko Smith 
Malsha Kularatna 
Mark Murray 
Mat Morreau 
Matthew Haydock 
Megan Thomas 
Megan Grinlinton 
Melanie Lauti 
Melissa Edwards 
Michael Chu 
Michael OGrady 
Michael Russell 
Mohammad Amer 
Mosese Karalus 

 

TRAINEES 
Sharon Jay 
Stephanie Manning 
Sue Hui Ong 
Tara Lintern 
Tara Linton 
Teresa Holm 
Tim Wang 
Tony Milne 
Tracey Barnes 

 

Fiona Bellamy 
Gajan Srikumar 
Greg Turner 
Heath Wilms 
Ian Ong 
Isaac Tranter-Entwistle 
Jack Pullman 
Jaclyn Aramoana 
James Tan 
James Wilkins 
Jamie Crichton 
Janet Rhodes 
Jay Maloney 
Jeffrey Tan 
Jemma Davies 
Jeni Thomas 
Jenni Perrin 
Jenny Choi 
Jeremy Wild 
Jevon Puckett 

 

Nigel S. Rajaretnam 
Olga Korduke 
Oliver Waddell 
Parry Singh 
Paul Fagan 
Patel Preekesh 
Rachel Robertson 
Rachel Hunter 
Rebecca Shine 
Rebecca Teague 
Ritesh Patel 
Roberto Sthory 
Rossi Holloway 
Ryan Ruxton 
Samuel Dickson 
Samuel Matthews 
Samuel Pau 
Sandra Campbell 
Kai Sheng Saw 
Shahed Yassaie 
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	1. Apologies were received from:
	3. Matters arising – nil
	a. President’s Report – Mr. Julian Speight
	b. Executive Director’s Report – Ms. Bronwen Evans
	c. Treasurer’s Report – Mr. Peter Shapkov
	d. Chair of the NZBiGS – Mr. Simon Bann
	e. Chair of NZ Training Committee – Mr. David Moss
	5. Special resolution – Update the NZAGS Constitution- Bronwen Evans
	6. To Appointment new auditors – Mr. Peter Shapkov
	7. Ratification of Annual Membership subscription
	8. Notification of New Executive Officer Positions
	9. Notification of a new Treasurer
	10. NZAGS Practice Visits Programme Trial Update – Mr. Rowan French
	11. General Business
	12. Next ASM – New Plymouth 2021 – convenor Nigel Henderson
	Other notes:
	The meeting closed at 8.34pm




